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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
APPLICATION FOR ADDITION OF A RMB COUNTER

This announcement is voluntarily made by Geely Automobile Holdings Limited (the “Company”).

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) is pleased to announce that as of the date of
this announcement, the Company has submitted an application to add a Renminbi (“RMB”) counter
with an intention to support the new Hong Kong Dollar (“HKD”)-RMB Dual Counter Model program
(the “HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model”) introduced by The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited
(the “Stock Exchange”).

The Company believes that the dual-counter arrangement, including a RMB counter under the HKD-
RMB Dual Counter Model, could offer investors a new choice of trading currency and potentially tap
into new liquidity. Additionally, the HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model allows market makers to
provide liquidity and narrow the price discrepancies between its HKD counters and RMB counters.

This matter is subject to further announcement by the Stock Exchange on the specific details such as
the commencement date of the HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model in due course.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when
dealing in the securities of the Company.

By order of the Board of
Geely Automobile Holdings Limited

David C.Y. Cheung
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 9 March 2023
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As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Li Shu Fu
(Chairman), Mr. Li Dong Hui, Daniel (Vice Chairman), Mr. Gui Sheng Yue (Chief Executive Officer),
Mr. An Cong Hui, Mr. Ang Siu Lun, Lawrence, Ms. Wei Mei and Mr. Gan Jia Yue, and the
independent non-executive directors of the Company are Mr. An Qing Heng, Mr. Wang Yang,
Ms. Lam Yin Shan, Jocelyn and Ms. Gao Jie.
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